
Richard Eugene Kowalski
December 19, 1936 - January 1, 2022

KOWALSKI, Richard E. 
 January 1, 2022. Age 85. Loving father of Kenneth (Tina), Matthew (Tracey), Brian, and

Mark. Proud grandfather of Zachary and Lillian. Formerly married to Marcia Kowalski.
Predeceased by 11 brothers & sisters. Even without his hearing aids, he heard Jesus
calling him home, and so he met Him in heaven. He is now at peace in the home of the
Lord. Rejoice. Visitation Thursday 3:00pm - 8:00pm with Funeral Service 7:00pm at
Wujek-Calcaterra & Sons, Inc. 36900 Schoenherr at Metro Parkway (16 Mile). Interment
Resurrection Cemetery. In lieu of flowers donations preferred to the Muscular Dystrophy
Association or to the American Cancer Society. Share memories with the family at their
"On-Line Guest Book" @ WujekCalcaterra.com.



Previous Events

Visitation

JAN 6. 3:00 PM - 8:00 PM (ET)

Wujek - Calcaterra & Sons Inc - Sterling
36900 SCHOENHERR RD
Sterling Heights, MI 48312

Funeral Service

JAN 6. 7:00 PM (ET)

Wujek - Calcaterra & Sons Inc - Sterling
36900 SCHOENHERR RD
Sterling Heights, MI 48312
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Jeanette Culler Roberts - January 04, 2022 at 07:57 AM

To the family : You have my deepest and most sincere sympathy. Dick was once
a Senior Auditor under me when I first became an Audit Supervisor in the Pontiac
District Office in 1987. I remember him as very knowledgeable and a jokester at
times. 

 I am praying that God give you strength to endure this great loss & that he grants
you peace. 

 Jeanette Culler Roberts, CPA Audit Supervisor TCB- Sterling Heights Office

From Dave & Pam (Weaver) Antil - January 03, 2022 at 09:19 PM

From Dave & Pam (Weaver) Antil purchased the Medium Dish
Garden for the family of Richard Eugene Kowalski.

Janet sardelli - January 03, 2022 at 02:48 PM

Dear ken matt brian & mark we are so sorry you lost your dad..it is so sad to lose
a parent..May God give strength oin your time of sorrow..keeping you in our
prayers  give mom a hug from us, Love, uncle joe & aunt janet xo

James and Kristen Kowalski - January 02, 2022 at 10:06 PM

James and Kristen Kowalski purchased the Crystal Cross
Bouquet for the family of Richard Eugene Kowalski.

Kevin & Brandi Kowalski - January 02, 2022 at 03:37 PM

Kevin & Brandi Kowalski purchased the Serene Retreat for the
family of Richard Eugene Kowalski.
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Jess Weaver - January 02, 2022 at 02:44 PM

I first met Richard when we were both auditor trainees with the Michigan
Department of Revenue (1963). We roomed together when we attended auditor
training in Lansing for 3 weeks we worked in the audit clearance section at desks
facing each other for 2 years as we eventually became trainers for new auditors.
Later we worked individually on our own audits, but we did work together on out
of state audits in Florida and Illinois. I introduced Richard to his future wife
Marcia, who was my sister-in-law. Richard and I eventually worked in different
areas , but remained friends through all of the years. After our retirements I saw
Richard monthly at our retirees luncheon, however because of Covid we haven’t
had those lunches since early 2020. That’s a friendship of 59 years!
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Sławek Świerad - January 05, 2022 at 01:28 PM

WITH OUR DEEPEST CONDOLENCES. MY HE REST IN ETERNAL PEACE.
SINCERELY, YOUR RELATIVES, THE SŁAWEK ŚWIERAD FAMILY, IN POLAND.


